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Message from the Headteacher
Dear parents and carers

Students from Years 9 and 10 have taken part 
in a series of visits and workshops this week 
as part of their Duke of Edinburgh Awards 
(Silver and Bronze). This has included walks 
and expedition practices as well as a day 
working in teams learning how to put up tents, 
cook, navigate and plan for the real 
expeditions later this year. I have mentioned 
before I am a huge fan of the Duke of 
Edinburgh Awards with my own children 
completing Gold. The skills students develop 
through this programme not only prepare them 
for further education, training and employment, 
but for life. We are fortunate to be recognised 
by the Duke of Edinburgh Awards for the high 
quality programmes we run and each year 
have received financial support for students. 
The Awards are open to children in Years 9 
upwards and you don’t have to have 
completed Bronze to be able to progress to 
Silver. If you would like to find out more, 
please do contact Ms Cresswell. 

After half term, Year 11 begin the next and 
final mock examinations. It is really important 
that they use the half term break to revise and 
prepare. We are entering our highest number 
ever of students for Higher Tier Mathematics 
as we believe the students are capable of 
achieving the top grades only available to

Higher Tier. Similarly, in Year 10, over half the 
year group are being taught Higher Tier with a 
view to them achieving this next year when 
they are Year 11. In order to achieve good 
grades in all subjects, students need to spend 
an average of 2 hours a day revising after 
school. We run a series of revision and 
intervention sessions in all subjects for Year 
11, to support their learning in lesson, but 
ultimately we need students to put in the hard 
work at home too. Please encourage your 
child to use time productively, in all year 

groups, to consolidate their learning. 

Thank you to all of you who have already 
donated items of uniform that have been 
outgrown by your child which have now 
passed on to other families who are delighted 
to receive them. We continue to collect any 
unwanted or outgrown items which can be 
dropped to the main school office at any time 
the school is open. 

As we embark on half term, I have reminded 
students in my assembly about the importance 
of keeping safe online as well as when being 
out and about during the holidays. School 
reopens to ALL year groups at the normal time 
of 8:40 on Monday 24th February 2025. . I wish 
you all a lovely break. 

Mrs Pettman, Headteacher
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Head of House Awards
The Head of House Awards were 

awarded to:

Kyrell

Sienna

Ami

Henry



News from the Library!

Mr Spencer and Mrs Dearden

Librarians











. I wish you all a lovely break. 






